Translation of Email from Johletta Nel received on Sunday, 17 August 2014

Dr Benjamin
I must share the following with you! 
I am currently busy with session 15 – session 5 of shapes. I am giving the lessons to the best of my ability but sometimes wonder if they will deliver results or if I am doing them correctly. 
And then I had to do the Integrated Quality Management System (IQMS)
As a learner support teacher my job is dependent upon the advisors of the district office. My immediate supervisor and the Big Boss. Each time they observe I am slightly uncomfortable.  
On Monday, 11 August I taught the triangle and I thought it was a very weak attempt. I was involved with training for two days. The IQMS was on the Thursday. I just felt that I couldn’t teach a new shape so I decided to do a revision session during the IQMS. I know it will not go well but I cannot disrupt the programme and the learners because of the IQMS. 
And then the lesson. The session was UNBELIEVABLE!! I was completely surprised – the learners’ knowledge and use of full sentences left me speechless. The advisors’ mouths hung open; they were overawed. 
I had to work hard to conceal my own astonishment! I was certain that they would not get it right again! I still wonder what actually happened! But I got so much encouragement! 
The one advisor commented that even the Grade 6 pupils don’t know as much about shapes or have such good vocabulary. The advisor is going to recommend that all the learning support teachers in the district do the course and buy the learning aids.  
I just had to share this with someone. So I decided to share it with the person whose methodology I am using. 
Greetings
Johletta 







